

Tel: 81-296-32-1111

Fax: 81-296-32-7123

E-mail: kikaku@city.yuki.lg.jp

Dear Mr. Chaiyon Srisamoot, Mayor of Maesai Municipality

Mr. Somphong Somphakdee, Chairman of the Municipal Council

I am glad to hear that all of your business is going well.

This year marks the 10th anniversary of the establishment of an international sister city friendship between Yuki and Maesai.

We really appreciate that Maesai promoted and commemorated our friendship with the wonderful paint art of city's mascot character "Mayugetta" and symbols of Japan.

Also we had a photo exhibition in October here in Yuki to present the remarkable exchange history that the two cities had in these past years.

Unfortunately, we are unable to visit each other due to Covid-19 pandemic, but surely that the relationship that built up between Yuki and Maesai will remain and be stable.

I wish the further development of Maesai City and the happiness of the citizens.

November 19, 2022.

N' 11 2

Sakae Kobayashi

Mayor of Yuki City



